









Haytor View Community Primary School & Nursery

Learning together - enjoying success - aiming high - celebrating difference – enriching community

Weekly Newsletter – 4th October 2017

'....involving pupils and parents is integral to the ethos of the school....'
OFSTED July 2017

Chair of Governors: Niema Bohrayba

MISSING SPIDERMAN SCOOTER!

Have you taken home the wrong Spiderman scooter? Someone from Year 1 is missing the spiderman scooter that they brought to school last week - it has red handles/grips, a blue spiderman deck and blue wheels. We have noticed that there is currently an unclaimed spiderman scooter in our scooter rack in school which looks very similar to the missing one – we think the wrong one might have been taken home by mistake.

Does your child have a Spiderman scooter? May they have taken the wrong one home? If so, please can you have a quick check and pop into reception, see Mr Hampton or simply return it to the scooter rack – we are keen to reunite both Spiderman scooters with their owners!

DRESSING UP CLOTHES



Do you have any unwanted dressing up outfits that your children have perhaps grown out of? Would you be keen for these to go to a new home where they will be enjoyed just as much as they were by your child?

Dressing up clothes are probably the most popular playground resource that we provide, with children just loving getting dressed up as all sorts of characters to play with their friends. If you have any such clothes that are outgrown or no longer wanted please bring them into Mrs Louise - they are always welcome!

WELL DONE TO F1 AND F2

Whilst Mrs Galling was out in the courtyard on Tuesday morning at the start of the school day, she was really very pleased to see that all the F1 and F2 children were very responsibly getting off their scooters and walking them into school and through the courtyard to the scooter stand.



This is something to really celebrate as it keeps all of our children and parents safe in the morning. Well done to all.

NEW FOUNDATION STAGE SCHOOL COUNCILLORS ANNOUNCED

Children in the Foundation Stage took the business of electing their School Councillors very seriously, following listening to each of the nominees stating why they wanted to attend the meetings, the children clapped.

Flash lights were used to vote for each of the children, the lights were counted and Sophia and Anna were elected as the School Councillors, with Zach playing the important role of Back Up Foundation Stage Councillor.

Sophia, Anna and Zach will receive their School Councillor badges on Friday in Celebration Assembly.

The first School Council meeting of the year will take place on Monday 9th October at 12.45pm. We look forward to welcoming our new and youngest members.

OLD £1 COINS

Please note that we are now unable to accept the old style £1 coin for payment of trips, dinner money etc.. Sadly we are now unable to bank them.



Could we ask that you take care with any payments that you are making in cash, as we will be forced to return any 'old' £1 coins that we receive. Many thanks.

CELEBRATING SUCCESS

As part of our Social and Emotional Aspects of Learning the whole school are thinking about 'SEAL – New Beginnings'. Our **Community Celebration** on **Friday at 9.00am** in the school hall will shine the spotlight on the following celebration of our **Core Offer**:



'I am working hard on developing relationships which support my learning'

- Mrs Galling has nominated Thomas Bell
- Mr Hampton has nominated Skye Dymond
- Miss Butler has nominated David Veinberger and Finley Cooke
- Mrs Penn has nominated Sienna Harry and Jacob Robson
- Mr Franklin has nominated Charlie Beech
- Miss Shopland has nominated Amelia Saunders
- Mrs Cousins has nominated Sophie Vance
- Mr Worth has nominated Preston Donald

AMBASSADOR AWARDS

Mrs Galling has nominated Brendon Dore for an ambassador award for using his words when he was unhappy during lunch time.



Mrs Galling has nominated Alyssia Wilkinson for an ambassador award for looking after Hope Tate during lunch time.

Mrs Galling has nominated Tyler Brend for an ambassador award for using his words to explain to Mrs Galling about a lunch time difficulty in the playground.

Mrs Galling has nominated Miles Anderson for an ambassador award, Miles helped Mrs Galling understand an issue which had arisen in the hall during lunch time.

Mrs Galling has nominated Leon Fox for an ambassador award, Leon used his words in explaining to Mrs Galling that he had a headache.

Mrs Boulton would like to nominate Summer Ross for being kind, helpful and thoughtful of others. Well done.

FLU VACCINATIONS - BOOTS THE CHEMIST & HAYTOR VIEW WORKING TOGETHER



This year, children in Reception, Year 1, 2, 3 and 4 are being offered flu vaccinations, therefore we have been working together with Boots to enable them to manage this in a straightforward way (the vaccination being provided is a nasal spray).

Plans are in place to provide the opportunity for children to receive the vaccinations on the school site during school hours, on <u>Wednesday 8th November</u>.

An information pack will be sent home to those children in Reception, Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 this

week, please can these be returned to the school by **Wednesday 11th October**, - your urgent action is requested with this.

<u>Unfortunately, if your form is not returned by this date, your child will not be able to have the vaccination.</u> We look forward to supporting Boots help you to keep your children fit and healthy over the winter months.

<u>SAFEGUARDING</u> – EVERYONE'S RESPONSIBILITY

Concerned about a child? If you have serious concerns about a child or young person, or if you need help parenting your child you can call 0345 155 1071 or email mashsecure@devon.gcsx.gov.uk. Out of hours please call 0845 6000 388. If it is an emergency dial 999.

ATTENDANCE

OVERALL	F1	F2	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6
97.6%	84.1%	96.2%	98.9%	98.2%	98.5%	99%	99.2%	100%